
 

 
 
Parks and Aspirations 
 

With input from nonprofit executives with years of experience in the field, the  

Santa Cruz County Board of Supervisors heard an August 18 update on the effort 

to create a Santa Cruz County parks and open space district. The well-attended 

hearing also represented a new phase for the project, as founding director Fred 

Keeley handed over the reins to Parks Director Jeff Gaffney and the County Parks 

and Recreation Department.  

Did you know?  
Santa Cruz County manages 58 parks, beaches, open spaces and facilities.  

COUNTY CURRENTS 
ñOther counties have   

benefitted immensely from 

open space districts. 

Bringing one to Santa 

Cruz County would sustain 

our system for future   

generations.ò 

- Jeff Gaffney 
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New Watsonville medical/dental 
clinic begins seeing patients 
Expanding health care services for residents of Watsonville, the new Santa Cruz 

County Watsonville Health & Dental Center was unveiled in an August 25 ribbon-

cutting ceremony before a crowd of 50.  

The facility provides health and dental services and is a partnership between the 

County of Santa Cruz and Dientes Community Dental Care that serves a critical 

community need. 

ñYouôve used that community empowerment, youôve used that local leadership, to 
build something thatôs really necessary,ò Farr told the crowd.   

Made possible by the Affordable Care Act 
The Center was built with funding from a federal grant available under the Afforda-

ble Care Act through the U.S. Department of Health & Human Services. It includes 

five medical exam rooms, four dental operatories, a small lab, counseling space 

and a group/education/meeting room.  

The care will include integrated health services, including primary medical care, 

behavioral health care and case management. An estimated 2,400 adults and 

children will be served per year, with the County providing over 4,000 integrated 

primary care visits and Dientes providing up to 6,000 dental visits annually. 

 

Brushing 
back time: 
preserving 
county  
history  
It takes maintenance worker Adam 

Rubalcava-Gonzalez less than a 

week to preserve the County's history.  

Valencia Hall and the adjacent Gen-

eral Store/Post Office in Aptos are the 

last remnants of a logging community 

built by Frederick Hihn in the early 

1880s. They are among a handful of 

historic properties owned by Santa 

Cruz County residents, and keeping 

them in good working order falls to 

people like Rubalcava-Gonzalez. 

To keep it from falling into disrepair, 

the building must be painted every 

four to five years. Working largely 

alone, Rubalcava-Gonzalez finished 

the job in less than a week. He said it's 

important work given the damp air of 

the surrounding redwood forest and 

with possible rains this winter.  

"Especially with El Ni¶o coming," 

Rubalcava-Gonzalez said. 

To reserve Valencia Hall for a future 

function, go to www.scparks.com. 

Valencia Hall 

Helping cut the ribbon Aug. 25 were, left to right: Watsonville City Councilmember Felipe 
Hernandez,  Supervisor Zach Friend,  Councilmember Jimmy Dutra, Councilmember Lowell 
Hurst, Councilmember Rebecca Garcia, Supervisor Greg Caput, Congressman Sam Farr 
and county chief of clinic services Amy Peeler. 

Notes 
Have our new app? Download Citizen 

Connect for iTunes and Google Play. 

Santa Cruz County produced $616 million 

in agricultural goods in 2014, led by berries. 

https://sccappstore.co.santa-cruz.ca.us/
https://sccappstore.co.santa-cruz.ca.us/


Committee to 
weigh cannabis 
regulations 
 
The Cannabis Cultivation 

Choices Committee held its 

inaugural meeting Sept. 8 in 

Live Oak.  

Following a four-hour discus-

sion, the C4 members identi-

fied a raft of issues to wade 

through as it works on rec-

ommendations to the Board 

of Supervisors on medical 

cannabis cultivation by the 

end of the year.  

Among the issues identified 

were protecting access, limit-

ing neighborhood impacts, 

responsible agricultural prac-

tices, keeping drugs away 

from children and preserving 

medical cannabis cultivation 

as a viable small business. 

At the same time, state offi-

cials were finalizing historic 

regulations on the medical 

cannabis industry statewide, 

resulting in a licensing sys-

tem that protects local control 

over local cultivation opera-

tions. The bill is pending be-

fore Gov. Jerry Brown. 

Moderated by Eric Olsen, the 

13-member committee was 

formed at the direction of the 

Board of Supervisors to bal-

ance the needs of patients 

and neighbors. For more, go 

to www.scc4.us. 

THIS IS NOT A SOCCER TEAM ...  
The Aztecas Youth Soccer Academy is holding its first annual Golden Goals Gala on 
Oct. 15 at the Community Foundation in Aptos. This rooftop soir®e will include local 
food, drinks and music, while benefitting a great cause that helps reclaim the lives of  
at-risk Latino youths. To purchase tickets and be a part of the premier event of the  
fall, go to www.aztecasyouthsocceracademy.org/golden-goals1. 
 

County nabs statewide awards 
For decades, the principles of collaboration and innovation have served the 

County of Santa Cruz well when it comes to meeting 

community needs. 

Recently, our efforts were again honored with two 

statewide awards from the California State Association 

of Counties. Known as the Challenge Awards ð think 

of them as the Oscars for statewide local government 

policy ð Santa Cruz County was one of a handful of 

multiple award-winners to be acknowledged for its 

leadership and unique approach to problem-solving.  

The Bob Lee Community Partnership for Accountability, Connection and Treat-

ment (PACT), formerly known as the Downtown Accountability Program, was 

honored with a Challenge Award. It brings together District Attorney, Probation, 

Public Defender and Health Services staff to reduce recidivism in the downtown 

area.  

The County was also given a Merit Award for its Maintaining Ongoing Stability 

through Treatment (MOST) program, which brings together Probation, Behavioral 

Health, courts and law enforcement staff to provide intensive services to individu-

als with psychiatric disabilities, with the goal of reducing mental health impacts on 

the justice system.  

C4 member Colin Disheroon 


